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{0 ogm ANNUAL DUCK RACE
SEPTEMBER 9™
Duck Race
5K Road Race
Apple Pie Contest

Food Vendors NH Craft Vendors
Civil War Encampment
Demonstrations - Wood Turning -
Pottery - Square Dancing
Educational Table with Honey
Bees
Live Animals - Kids Activities
Talent Competition - “Pretty Chick-
en” Contest
Music - DJ
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AUBURN VILILAGE CRIER

SOPTEMBER 2017

it pedication Ceremony to be Held

A special dedication program will be held on the

! evening of Monday, September 18" to name the meeting room

at the Auburn Town Hall in memory of C. Donald Stritch.

Whether as School Principal, Budget Committee Member,
hool Board member, Town Moderator, School District Moder-
or, Cemetery Trustee, State Representative or County Com-

i missioner, Don Stritch provided more than 50 years of dedicat-

ed service to the Town of Auburn.

The public is invited to mark this special occasion on Septem-
ber 18" beginning at 6:00 PM. Refreshments will be served.

@ it .
. ~ol'f ortat ~pder ®
e Ty i et D = .‘ ;
M —— b &

Sep. 2nd&17th: Longmeadow Breakfast — Sep. 26: General Election 7am- &5

pg.15

pm

Sep. 4th: TQBﬂRtmTown Hall Closed Oct. 4th: Senior Trip Hobo Harvest Time
Sep. 9: Auburn Day 2017 25th Annual

Duck Race  ©*

Sep. 18th: Dedication Ceremony

6:00pm @ Town Hall

Express pg.8

Oct. 7th: Auburn Road Rally pg.7

Oct. 7th: Hazardous Waste Day pg.2
Oct. 14th: E-waste Day pg.3

Editor: Patricia Rousseau
Co Editor: Susan Jenkins

Crier e-mail: town-

Oct. 29th: Trunk or Treat 5-7 pg.8-9 @

A Nov. 4th: Final Concert @AVS 6-8 pg.8

More important Dates & Events inside!!
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Auburn Town Hall News

Auburn Village Crier

WE WILL BE

CLOSED

LABOR DAY

Auburn Receives Additional Road Funds

The Town of Auburn has received an additional
$137,228.26 from the State of New Hampshire as
part of the Governor and Legislature’s efforts to
return nearly $37 million to municipalities for local
highway and bridge aid.

Approved as part of Senate Bill 38, the funds were
part of a surplus balance from the State’s last fiscal
year that ended July 31%,

The additional funds were distributed to the state’s
234 municipalities based on a formula that factors
in the miles of Class IV and V Town roads and the
municipal population in proportion to the total state
population.

The additional funds have to be used for municipal
highway construction, reconstruction or mainte-
nance purposes, and the Legislature has required
the funds cannot be spent on locally budgeted and
approved work already in place.

Before the end of the year, the Board of Selectmen
will need to make a decision as to what project or
projects these one-time funds will be applied to-
wards. It is anticipated the actual work would not
take place until next year.

Cemetery Trustee Resigns

Unfortunately after a short time as an appointed
member of the Board of Cemetery Trustees, Paul
Therrien has found it necessary to resign his ap-
pointment.

The Board of Selectmen and Cemetery Trustees
will be seeking another indi-
vidual to serve in this capaci-
ty until March 2018, when the
balance of Donald Marzloff's
original term of office will be
filled by Town election.

o

Special Election on September 26th

Voters in the Towns of Auburn, Chester and
Sandown will be holding a special election on Sep-
tember 26™ to fill one of the State Representative
positions in Rockingham District #4. The position
became vacant with the passing of Rep. William
Polewarczyk of Chester.

On August 8", James F. Headd of Auburn won the
Republican Primary election to move onto the Sep-
tember election where the ballot will include Demo-
cratic candidate Kari Lerner of Chester, Libertarian
candidate James D. Jarvis of Sandown and Re-
publican Headd.

Voting in Auburn will be held at the Auburn Village
School gymnasium on September 26™ from 7 AM
to 7 PM.

The individual elected at the Special Election will
fill the remaining term of the late Representative
Polewarczyk through the end of December 2018.

Household Hazardous Waste Collection —
October 7th

The annual Household Hazardous Waste Collec-
tion event for Auburn residents has been sched-
uled for Saturday, October 7" from 9 AM to 1 PM
at the Raymond landfill property. The Town of Au-
burn teams up with the Towns of Nottingham and
Raymond for this annual activity.

Please watch the Town’s web site, postings at the
Town Hall and Post Office, and the electronic sign
in front of the Town Hall for further information and
reminders for this event.

Next Page...
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Continued....

E-Waste Collection Day — October 14th

Mark your calendars now.

Auburn’s annual Electronic “E-Waste” Collection
Day is scheduled for Saturday, October 14th in the
front parking lot of the Auburn Village School from
9 AM to 2 PM.

This annual program is set up to accept any appli-
ance, TV, stereo, computer, printer, radio or other
electronic device you need to dispose. Anything
that can be plugged in is accepted.

Passing of Two Pillars of the Auburn
Community

We would be remiss if we did not pause to recog-
nize the passing of two pillars of the Town of Au-
burn. Emerson C. Heald, Sr., passed away on Au-
gust 1%, while Carl Mayland died on August 7™.

For more than 25 years, “‘Emmy” Heald served as
the Auburn Chief of Police. A U.S. Navy veteran,
he dedicated his life to service including being an
active member and leader of the Candia Masonic
Lodge, the Manchester and Winnipesaukee
Bektash Temple, the Royal Order of Jesters and
the Lions Club.

Carl Mayland moved to Auburn after retiring from
Ford Motor in 1987. He established Viking Oll
Company, but was also an active community mem-
ber with

the Boy Scouts of America, the Auburn Historical
Society and the Griffin Free Public Library. He also
enjoyed being Santa at every opportunity.

To say they will be missed is to collectively agree
the silence that comes with their passing will be
deafening.

James Headd
Richard Eaton
Dale Phillips

Auburn Board of Selectmen

Thank you! Thank you?

Another successful sale is in the “books,”...
please pardon the pun. We had a few bumps in
the road but, in the end everything came to-
gether nicely. So, many thanks to our truck
drivers, and the strong guys and girls that car-
ried in boxes and boxes of books. Thank you to
the veteran volunteers that helped the newbies
with sorting and categorizing so many books.

The Boy Scouts were a huge help with set up
and clean up after the sale, they’re a wonder-
ful group of young people. Finally we’d like to
thank Scott Dube and his team with their assis-
tance in the behind the scenes activity before
the sale. And of course The Rolling Thunder
for help with finding a home for left over items.
They helped us, and in turn we helped them to
assist veterans.

As you can see this is truly a community pro-
ject that depends on volunteers of all ages,
and of course people buying books.

From the Griffin Free Public Library trustees,
we’d like to say a sincere thank you.
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MacPherson Art Studio

7 Raymond Rd. Auburn
603-493-1677
Classes, Gallery, Custom
Picture Framing
Art Classes
Kid's Classes (ages 7 and up)
Monday~3:45 to 5:00pm
5:30 to 6:45pm
Wednesday~5:30-6:45pm
Friday~4:30 to 5:45pm
Saturday~8:45-9:45am
Adult Classes
Mondays~7:15-9:15pm
Wednesday~10:00-12:00
Friday~6:30pm to 8:30pm
Saturday~10:00am to 12:00pm
“Girls Night Out” painting party,
Saturday, September 16, 7-9pm
~ Professional custom
picture framing at reasonable prices.
Visit 'The Gallery' for Original Paintings
Sor vour home or business.Commissions accepted.
Gift Certificates Available

~closed on Sundays~
email:dianecrespofineart! @gmail.com
www.dianecrespofineart.com

Tower Hill Animal Hospital

Amy Bright, DVM
Megan Thibodeau, DVM, CVA

175 0Old Candia Road Phone 603/483-4050
Auburn, NH 03032 Fax 603/483-2906

www. TowerHillVet.com

Auburn Village Crier

STEPHEN J. REPOZA
" Tree Service, LLC

Master Climbér"_Qua]ity Tree Care * Snow Plowing
Specializing in Hazardous Take Downs
.. Fine Trimming -~

25 Years Experience Andover, MA (978) 470-8114
Fully Insured -~ Auburn, NH (603) 483-8557

corton design group

freelance
graphic design services

located in auburn

603 483 5151

kim.corton@cortondesign.com
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Please join us!

W
AUBURN DAY 2017

29™ Annual Duck Race
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- Duck Race - Kids activities & games
* N.H. artisans  Roaming Railroad

« Duckling Dash 5k « Wildlife Encounters

* Apple Pie Contest « Food vendors

* Pretty Chicken Contest - More!

* Pinkerton Marching Band
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To benefit the Auburn Historical Association
and other local non-profit organizations.

WWW.AUBURNDAY.COM
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BOY SCOUT TROOP 127

A A A A AR I
w Boy Scout Troop 127 has had a very eventful summer! The fun started when
X the troop went to Hidden Valley Scout Camp from July 9" through the 15" to
c*o earn their merit badges and progress through their ranks. Many scouts also
progressed and gain sKkills to bring them closer to first class rank. The scouts
W had a lot of fun and some of the older scouts were even given the honor of
_/A_ becoming member of the Order of the Arrow. The Order of the Arrow is the
g'w, Honor Society for a scouts and its members are nominated in by their
troop. Again thank you to the people that donated to the scouts with the
Krispy Kreme Fundraising Event in the Spring your donation allowed many
Scouts the opportunity to go to camp.
G'b
ﬂ/l\—\ On July 27" and 30" Boy Scout Troop 127 assisted the Griffin Public Library
W|th their book sale at the Auburn Village School Gymnasium. The event sells
< old books and donated books in an effort to raise funds for the Library. The
scouts helped by packing and repacking the books and move the boxes from
c*o the library and back for the event. The scouts were all happy to help and
thank others that volunteered.

On August 7™ the scouts worked with the auburn police department to com-

32 plete there gun cleaning requirement for there rifle merit badges. The police
ﬁ/\,\ also helped the scouts by working with them to get there finger-printing merit 1
@& badge. Thank you to the police department for helping out the scouts earn
A their rifle and fingerprinting merit badges

AR

{=§

<\ Troop 127 meets Monday nights 6:30 at Longmeadow church. Please visit our
W website if you are interested to a meeting. http://auburn127.mytroop.us



https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?REF=MkU-1mGddv3lvOrjtasK4vyNL4GbUu73nLvyHbo5A1ZSCtWbb-XUCAFodHRwOi8vYXVidXJuMTI3Lm15dHJvb3AudXM.
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Auburn Road Rally Scavenger Hunt!!

Saturday, October 7th
9am - 11am

Ready to test your knowledge of Auburn’s history
and win $250?

Each registered team will travel around Auburn and use clues to locate historic places.
The winning team must find as many historical sites as possible within two hours.
Don’t wait! Registration is limited to 20 teams.

Note: To register you will need a car, a licensed driver, two or three friends, and the $50 registration fee.

The Road Rally is a fundraising event for an
Auburn Troop 127 Boy Scout Eagle Project led by Sam Rooney.
The goal? To raise funds for a roadside historical marker for the
Dockham Store located on the Auburn Historical Association property on Hooksett Road.

Sign up now at htips.//goo.gh/87Z25x1!

ﬁm‘& of ﬁm'ty
House call b@@ Great for
<

veterinary - pain, joint
acupuncture b 1\ 0 oroblems, Time TRAVEL LIMOUSINE
service. / kidney 603-851-1798
\ disease, Ve -
| intestinal ' -- ’
| issues, and g "
*'/// others. HAVE THE TIME OF YOUR LIFE!

timetravellimousine.com

Call Dr. Cara for a consult. 978-503-PAWS
www.pawsofunity.com

Special events up to 10 people | Jeff Thomson- Owner
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Parks ﬂll(l Recreation News
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%ﬁ‘ﬁi’ gewasset River to enjoy all the colors of "5
T : : fall. In addition to the bagged picnic lunch, s
% The final concert of the 2017 season will . ; 58 , P : i

e a “Taste of New Hampshire” will be fea- 5@
wﬁi’ be held on Saturday, November 4™ at the q N | P | . Vit

= tured with complimentary samples of NH- 4
”;} Auburn Village P Y b b

Made seasonal items and specialty prod— _
ucts aboard the train. The bag lunch will 4@
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L,jp to 8:00 pm. En-
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_ _ Great Hobo Pumpkin Patch. Here you can
;\@f}p Maureen Juliano and Gary Dion. B _ . T,
L] check out the "Cornstalk Critters” which 4@
Tn ife—si e,
1%’ Come have a complimentary coffee or hot are life-sized scarecrows created by the K
%fgfp world famous Annalee Doll Co. lige,
¥® cocoa and popcorn while listening to some A
=) ez,
Wfﬁ?p fun music. There will be coloring pages If you have any questions about this trip T
ZQ and crayons available to entertain the kids. L T
K : . . please contact the Parks and Recreation at “#®
45)}% Everyone will receive a ticket for the raf- 4835052 x101 T,
ﬂ fle. It will be a fun evening of entertain- ' e
ko) AT AN
)ch’ ment for the entire family. ;fw
S Trunk or Treat %
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Tea T
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K%ﬁp Thank you to all that registered for the fall pm. Please see the flyer en- "J:,jp’m
z@;p senior trip on the Hobo Harvest Time Ex- closed in this issue of the T,
ZQ press. As areminder, the trip is on Crier for all the details or call Parks and s
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HOW TO GET INVOLVED?

o F AUBURN TRUNK OR TREAT

HONK IF YOU LOVE HALLOWEEN
Sunday, October 29, 2017 at 5SPM-7PM
LOCATION TO BE ANNOUNCED

We are so excited to announce the Auburn Safety Complex and
Auburn Parks and Rec are partnering to bring our residents Trunk
or Treat! Dress in costume, decorate your car (or truck) and join the

Whatis Trunk or Treat? Trunk or Treat is a different spin on Trick-
or-Treating where community members bring a car, decorate its
trunk (or entire car) and pass out candy as kids “trunk or treat” from

Participants:

Nhwh

Vehicles:

applicant.

Candy:

Animals:

Participation is open to Auburn Residents, non-profits and businesses located in Auburn only.

Must complete and submit the attached application by the deadline of October 15" 2017.

Registration and participation are FREE.

Participants must provide photo ID when arriving at the event.

Vehicles will be provided an authorized trunk number upon check-in. This number must be placed on
the dashboard of your vehicle.

1. All vehicles must arrive, be decorated and staffed by 430PM on Sunday October 29

2. All vehicle engines must be off.

3. Vehicles must remain at the event until the event ends at 7PM. For safety purposes, vehicles will not
be allowed to leave the parking lot until the event is over.

4. All vehicles must be stocked with sufficient amount of treats to distribute at the sole expense of the

5. No alcoholic beverages or tobacco products

1. Individually wrapped treats of first quality and safe for children to consume.
2. Snacks should be evenly distributed to all children.

1. Only animals incorporated within a vehicle theme, and/or service animals will be allowed onsite.

fun!

car to car.

APPLICATION
NAME/BUSINESS NAME:
ADDRESS:
PHONE: EMAIL:
MAIL APPLICATION TO: PARKS AND REC
PO BOX 309

FOR QUESTIONS OR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:

AUBURN, NH 03032
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Creative Movement

For children ages 3-5

Introduce your child ages 3-5 to dance movement with this new 4 week program. In this 45 minute class, chil-
dren will learn the primary fundamentals of dance through creative movement while playing games, singing
songs and meeting new friends!

Instructor Amy Carlson, of AMC Dance, has been teaching since 2013. '
Amy has been dancing since she was three and strives to introduce chil-
dren to the world of dance through creativity and joy.

Classes will be held on Thursdays starting at 9:15 am at the Safety Com- )L \} ‘
plex Meeting Room. This 4 week session begins on September 7" and Al SN

runs through September 28", The fee for the 4 week program is $40.

Preregistration is required. Please return the form below to: Auburn Parks and Recreation, PO Box 309, Auburn,

NH 03032 or you can drop it off at the Town Hall. Checks can be made payable to the Town of Auburn. Please call the Parks and
Recreation office at 483-5052 x1

Creative Movement Registration Form
September 2017

Participant’s Name: Date of Birth

Parent’s Name:

Email:

Phone Number:

01 or email Recreation@townofauburnNH.com with any questions.

Brandon O’Brien (603) 669-6528 Phone / Fax: =

Sean O’Brien sosalarms@comcast.net (603) 641-1315 m
-

0‘5 alarms, inc L . -
O y 1INC. P & S Janitorial Service
www.sosalarms.net RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL - WINDOWS
CARPET CLEANING - FLOOR CARE
SPECIALIZING IN FIRE & BURGLAR ALARMS UPHOLSTERY - AUTO INTERIORS

WATER RESTORATION - CONSTRUCTION CLEAN-UP

Providing 24 Hour UL Listed Monitoring A FAMILY BUSINESS SINCE 1969

Residential
“Intelligent Protection Solutions” JOHN PAPCIAK 12 PARKER WAY

OWNER AUBURN, NH 03032
P.O. Box 849 « Auburn, NH 03032-0849

Commercial
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‘St. Peter Roman Catholic Church

. "% Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor
WAL Mass Schedule:
s 567 Manchester Rd.
T G Sat - 4:00 pm
Sun - 8:00 am & 10:30 am

© 2" 1603-623-5429
Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri—7:00 am

www.stpeteraub.org

Religious Education:
Sunday, August 27 — Orientation for Grades K-3 and 4-6
Sunday, September 10 — Orientation for Grades 7-8 and Confirmation
See our website (stpeteraub.org) for more details.

Baptism or Marriage: For information on scheduling a Baptism or Marriage, please con-
tact Fr. Michael Gendron at 603-623-5429, ext. 1.

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church? The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults
(RCIA) is a ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, and
growing in their relationship with God. If you have never been baptized, have been baptized in
another Christian tradition, or were baptized Catholic but have not received the sacraments of
First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith,
please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA at 483-5571, or the parish office at stpe-
teraub@comcast.net.

News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars

Attention High School Seniors!
It is time to narrow down your post secondary school selections.
Consider this:

Scholarship America and Dollars for Scholars have partnered with selected post secondary schools
to create Collegiate Partners. These selected schools offer matching funds to students awarded schol-
arships through the Dollars for Scholars chapters. There are over 300 collegiate partners in the directo-

ry. You can find a list of these schools at: scholarshipamerica.org.

Parents: Remember, you can begin filling out your FASFA forms on October 1st.

Good Luck! ) y
Mary Hrubiec, President, Auburn Dollars for Scholars -\



http://www.stpeteraub.org
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net
mailto:stpeteraub@comcast.net
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Longmeadow Serves!

Auburn Village Crier

What a great summer we had at Longmead-
ow! And now that autumn is upon us it is time to
start a new program year of worshipping, learning,
serving, and just being together as children of God.
We would love to have you join us at the
Longmeadow Congregational Church, United
Church of Christ, 4 Wilson’s Crossing Road in Au-
burn. We invite you to join us as together we wor-
ship on Sunday mornings at 9:30

THANK YOU to all of our friends and neigh-
bors in the Auburn community for your support of
our summer outreach projects including our in-
gathering of school supplies for Auburn Village
School and Church World Service. A special
Shout-Out to our good friends of the Auburn Police
Department and the Auburn Firefighters Associa-
tion along with several individuals in our communi-
ty for their extremely generous donations. We are
blessed to have you all as partners in serving our
community.

We had a great time teaming up with the
Auburn Parks and Rec Commission when we
served free popcorn at their two Free Summer
Concerts. It was great to work with you all!

We are also thankful for all of the donations
of paper goods donated at each of our summer
Café Church services. As we enjoyed a hearty
breakfast together, we were able to gather and
many of these needed supplies to the Sonshine
Soup Kitchen to help stock their new facility.

Speaking of Breakfast, we hope you will all
join us for our first Community Breakfast of the
year after the summer off. We’ve you all, please
join us as we start a new year on Saturday, Sep-
tember 2 and 16.

Sunday School Starts September 9! We
will begin the new year together by reaching out to
others in need as we fill School Kits for Church
World Service. There is always room for more,
please contact Pastor Ruth at the church office if
you have any questions. Adult Bible Study will
be held on Monday evenings at 7:00 p.m., begin-
ning on September 18. This year we will be doing
a “Bible Basics” course using a curriculum entitled,
“Exploring the Bible.” Our classes are open to any-
one in the community. Just call the church office
for more information.

Scarves in the Park: Throughout the summer we
have been delighted to hear about so many people
in the Auburn community joining us in creating
scarves for us to give to individuals living on the
street as a symbol that they are not forgotten. We
will have labeled plastic bins at the Breakfasts
where you can drop them off or call the church for
pick up.

Community Office Hours: Pastor Ruth
holds office hours out in the community on
Wednesdays from 11-1:00. No appointments are
necessary, just come out and join her for lunch and
a chat. For the month of September, she will be at
Turnpike Pizza. The location may change through-
out the year, please see our Facebook page for
location or call the church office.

And speaking of our Facebook page, we
would love to have you “Friend” us for words of in-
spiration and encouragement as well as keeping
up to date on the exciting things that are going on
here at Longmeadow. https://www.facebook.com/
groups/Longmeadow/

We of the Longmeadow Congregational
Church, UCC seek to provide a spiritual home
where all faith questions are honored and respect-
ed. No matter where you are on your spiritual jour-
ney, you are welcome here. If you are seeking a
place to worship, we invite you to join us as we lis-
ten to the God who is Still Speaking and seek to
follow. If you have any questions, please contact
our Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.



https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/Longmeadow/
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Vote for Kari

KARI CARES!

www.KariLernerForNH.com

Kari

LERNER

For State Representative

‘Responsible leadership means taking care of
today’s issues in the most frugal way possible but
always with an eye to the future.”

AS a Realtor® , Kari Understands small business needs and
how to successfully bring people together in highly
emotional situations.

As an Educator, Kari Understands the needs of children,
families, and educators.

As a Manager, Kari Understands the importance of
collaboration.

VOTE SEPTEMBER 26th

Paid Political Advertisement Paid for by Friends of Kari Lerner
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September 2017 Programs at NH

Auburn Village

Audubon’s Massabesic Center

ADULT AND FAMILY PROGRAMS
Registration Required! Call 668-2045 Or Email
mac(@nhaudubon.org

Migratory Birds
Friday, September 22, 10-11:30 am
Cost $7 M, $9 NM Registration Required

Join expert birder and naturalist, Kelly Dwyer,
as you walk to the nearby Osprey blind and
learn about NH’s more prominent migratory
birds. When, how, and where do they go? Trail
is easy, in good condition, and about one mile
total length. Bring a bag lunch and stay longer
on the trail if you wish. Led by Kelly Dwyer,
Director of Education, NHA

Picture Post — Chronicle Changes in Your Back-
yard

Saturday, September 30, 10 am -11 am

Cost: $7M/$ONM

Do you look forward to the blossoms on a fa-
vorite tree or shrub? Or maybe you can’t help
but take a picture of the foliage each fall that
looks more spectacular than ever. Are you a
backyard wildlife watcher? Noticing when
birds, bees, bats and bugs arrive each year can
be quite fun. Join Naturalist Dawn Genes and
explore a fun method of documenting the
changes you observe in nature. Learn a simple
tool for tracking changes over time using photo-
graphs. Participants are encouraged to bring ex-
amples of any nature journaling that you are
working on or have done in the past. The ses-
sion will be both indoors and out so be prepared
for any weather.

PRESCHOOL AND HOME SCHOOL PRO-
GRAMS

September 20, 10-11:30 am, Cost: $12 M/$15
NM (per child/parent pair)

Please dress to be outside and wear appropriate
footwear. Pre-registration required for all clas-
ses. Call us at 668-2045 or visit http://
www.nhaudubon.org/learn/ to register online.

Wee Wonders — ages 4-6 Honeybees

Would our gardens be so prosperous without the
help of our insect friends? Come and discover
who visits our gardens, and find out what spe-
cial jobs they do - from pollination to honey
production. Experience the changing seasons
through hands-on activities, songs, crafts, sto-
ries, and outdoor discovery! Parents are re-
quired to stay and encouraged to participate.
Leader: Kim Murphy

Junior Explorers —ages 7-12 Migration -It’s
Not Just for the Birds!

“It’s All in the Planning! Strategies to Survive
NH’s Winter”. Traditionally, fall is a time for
apple picking, pumpkin carving, raking leaves
and bundling up in warm sweaters. For NH’s
animals, fall is a critical period of frenzied prep-
aration for the coming winter months. Join us
as we delve into the 3 strategies animals use in
fall to survive the harsh and challenging winter
months: Migration, Hibernation and Adaptation.
Explore the world of other animal migrators
such as monarch butterflies and green darner
dragonflies as we look at their natural history
and then head outside to put our new-found
skills to the test! Leaders: Kelly Dwyer, NHA’s
Director of Education and Paula Chouinard,
Massabesic Audubon Center’s Naturalist.


http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/
http://www.nhaudubon.org/learn/

www.auburnnh.us September 2017 Auburn Village Crier Page 15

Longmeadow Church Breakfast

It's September and the bi-monthly breakfasts have started again at Longmeadow Church! This
September, they are on the 2nd and the 17th from 6:30 — 10: 00 am. The breakfasts are the 1**
and 3" Saturdays of each month from September until May at Longmeadow Congregational
Church, 4 Wilson’s Crossing Rd. Where else can you meet your old friends, catch up on town
news and enjoy an “all you can eat breakfast”, of French toast, English muffins, eggs your way,
pancakes, sausage, bacon, home fries, homemade beans and muffins, and beverages fora
donation of 6 for adults, $3 for children 6-12 and under 5 free?

We look forward to seeing you and your friends as we start our new season!

pe

M Free NO Obligation Estimates

M Cleanings, Service, Safety Checks & Testing

[ Sales, Service, Installation

(et

ENERGY STAR

DON’T
WAIT!

Make your :*: -v kGas Condensing Burners y
appoinment . = A
= - A ENERGY STAR

today.

kGas & Oil Furnaces J

ENERGY STAR

o1l Burners CONTACT US NOow
- - ~ For Your Fall Maintenance

JIMIZomaLy 603.668.5468

PLUMBING * HEATING . .
- COOLING » WATER SYSTEMS info@tromblyplumbing.com
Home of — pictureperfectplumbing.com
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Our cookbooks are in! Thank you to everyone who pro-
vided recipes and to all of our volunteers who worked
on this project. We have a limited supply and they are
selling fast. Stop by Griffin Free and pick up your copy
today for just $12.00!

The Duck Race is almost here! Need tickets? Purchase
them at Griffin Free and part of the proceeds will go to
support your library. Also, make sure to stop by Griffin
Free on Duck Race Day, as we will have a lot going on.
Miss Mary will again be hosting activities for children
on the library’s back yard. Swing by the front of the li-
brary and visit the Friends of Griffin Free’s table of Au-
burn made crafts for sale or purchase some popcorn.
Then come on into the library and learn about 3D
printing and design. We will have an Ultimaker 2 Go 3D
printer on display demonstrating how this technology
works.

Our Summer Reading Program wrapped up on August
11 with a visit from the Children’s Museum of NH. They
provided an excellent children’s educational program.
Thank you to the Friends of Griffin Free who sponsored
this fun program. | would also like to thank all of our
wonderful local businesses again who generously sup-
ported our Summer Reading Program: Amerisite Land
Survey, LLC, ARC, Auburn Family Dentistry, Calef Lake
Camping Area, LLC, Gemini Electric, Inc., GSSR, Inc.
(Granite State Storage and Rental), Shade Tree Land-
scaping, Tower Hill Animal Hospital, Tower Hill Sales
Associates and Wholesalers Unlimited, LLC.

It is hard to believe but fall is right around the corner,
which means that we will have a lot of new program-
ming for you to enjoy. Following is the current list with
details available on our website. Be
sure to check our website and Face-
book page often for more events as
we are continually adding program-
ming:

Auburn Village Crier

www.griffinfree.com ~

Kathy Growney, Library Director

SEPTEMBER PROGRAMING

e Every Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. and Fridays at 1:00
p.m. — Infant/Toddler Storytime with Miss Mary.

e Every Friday, 10:30 a.m. - Noon — Noon — Knitting /
Crochet Group

e Saturday, September 9 — Auburn Day / Duck Race

¢ Wednesday, September 13, 1:15 p.m. — 2:15 p.m. —
Friends Book Club: The Handmaid'’s Tale by Marga-
ret Atwood

¢ Wednesday, September 20, 6:00 p.m.- 7:00 p.m. —
Young Adult (YA/Teen) Book Club

o Saturday, September 23, Noon — 2:00 p.m. — Cook-
book Club

o Wednesday, September 27, 6:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. -
Drop In and Play with Tech Toys — Snap Circuits! For
ages 8 and up.

Saturday, September 30, 11:00 a.m. — Storytime:
Back to School

~ ¥,
A"


http://www.griffinfree.com
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News from the School Board

The School Improvement Committee will be meeting for the first time in the beginning of September. It is a pub-
lic meeting, therefore the public is encouraged to attend. This committee may also be looking for volunteers to
help with sub committees. All meetings will be posted. To stay up to date with meeting times, please go to the
following link at the school site: http://auburn.saul5.net/

Important Dates:

August 29" — Back to School Bonanza @ 3:30-6pm at AVS

August 30" — First day of School for Students

September 12" — School Board Meeting @ 6pm in the AVS Media Center

September 19" - PTA Meeting @ 6:30 in the Media Center

September 26" — Special School Board Meeting for Renovation @ 6pm in the Media Center

88 Priscilla Lane, #3
Auburn, NH 03032

623-1622

Since 1951

Glass Company, Inc.
*Commercial & Residential *Mirrors-Polished or Beveled
. *Shower/Tub Glass *Tabletops
~J *Window Glass & Screens *Custom Picture Framing

www.acmeglassinc.com

DREAM
DESIGN
BUILD

483-9910

BuildSavvyLLC.com

facebook.com/buildsavvy
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Dolice News E

Greetings Auburn Residents,

BGCk to SChOOP Hard to believe the summer is nearly over. School is
& : already back in session for most students, so we wanted
Y~ b to remind you that Eaton Hill Road is a one-way road
\ from 7:45AM to 9:15AM and from 2:00PM to 3:30PM.
We all want our children to be safe, so please allow
yourself some extra time in the morning when going out.

NOINOINO! Buses will be making frequent stops around town, and
Where did summer go? there are children waiting or walking to and from bus
stops.

In August, we had a call for found needles on
one of the Auburn trails. We wanted to take a
moment to urge parents to educate children
about finding items like needles, to not go near
them and notify an adult right away. Both the
police and fire department are trained and
equip to remove and dispose of hazardous
items, so please call and let us take care of the

found items.

Lastly, we wanted to mention that in August
we instituted bicycle patrols!!! Our officers
are in the process of becoming bicycle
certified so that we can patrol the trails
throughout town to help deter crime, and
have quicker access to emergency calls
located within the trails.
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THE 1 AURIE NORTON
TEAM

KELLERWWILLIA METROPOLITAN

AUBURN’S NEWEST PREMIER
COMMUNITY

The Village offers custom-built single family

and association-style homes.

Choose from single family lots ascending Mt. Miner

or mndrmidual association sites. Sited on 117 acres

with more than 70 acres dedicated to conservation

space.
The Village retains the natural beauty of Auburn.

Please call today for your

prvate Viewing.

PENDING Price Reduction!
93 Steam Mill Road 45 Bunker Hill
5449,900 $599.900
Beautiful 3BR 3BA Colonial on 2+ Acres Fabulous 4 BR 4 BA Cape on 11+ Acres
Highly sought after Wethersfield Dev. 46x44 Garage perfect for car/toy/horse enthusiast!

Interested in selling??

Curious about your current LAURIE NORTON

property value?

E Laurie Morton Team
iy ‘ - i A i Brok
v behappy Coprovide you it a Ly e BT LS

market analysis at no cost, ' HOOKSETT. NH 03106

i

1

1

. . rd . Vs [, A 603.361.4804 CELL
WD ObLL@ﬂtLDW. —Lﬁu‘.l’Lﬁ MDF’L’DW !'__I_l: Y 603.244 32272 OFFICE
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Cell (682-8409)

kvv METROPOLITAN

KELLERWVILLIAMS. RE/

Susan Tillery

REALTOR®, Managing Broker

Email, Susan.Tillery@comcast.net
EXPECT HONESTY, INTEGRITY, SUCCESS, and CONFIDENTIALITY

= It’s a great time to sell. Inventory is low, and buyers are waiting to purchase in Auburn.
) If you are considering selling, please give me a call. A market analysis is FREE!!!

Auburn Vlllage Crier

Local agent with local knowledge

Office (244-3222)

TR ERNED

Web, www.SusanTillery.com

www.auburnnh.us
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Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every
month.

Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment
603-483-2281 Ext. 106

to: townhall@townofauburnnh.com

Auburn Village Crier
c/o Patricia Rousseau
PO Box 146
Auburn, NH 03032

EDITORIAL POLICY

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly
newsletter (11issues/year) published by the
Town of Auburn. It is intended to serve the
community by providing information of interest
to Auburn residents. As a monthly publication,
the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as
it is not able to provide equal time standards.
With a diversity of views and opinions among
the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the
AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish
editorials or letters to the editor that advocate
any political or policy viewpoint.

Ad Prices
Business Card: $45
3.5” X 3" $65
7.5" X 3": $85
Half Page: $135

Full Page: $220
Checks payable to:
Town of Auburn

Multi-Month Discounts
available
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CARRIER ROUTE PRESORT
POSTAL CUSTOMER CR:

Presorted Standard
U.S. Postage
PAID
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